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	THE COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF NEW YORK
FINANCE DIVISION
LATONIA MCKINNEY, DIRECTOR
FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT

PROPOSED INT. NO. 1309
COMMITTEE: Public Safety 

	TITLE:  A Local Law to amend the administrative code of the City of New York, in relation to requiring the police department to develop an internal disciplinary matrix.

	Sponsor(s): By Council Members Richards, Adams, Lander, Rosenthal, Cumbo, Miller, Salamanca, Van Bramer, Kallos, Chin, Brannan, Rivera ,Ampry-Samuel, Louis, Ayala, Rose, Cornegy, Vallone and Cohen


	SUMMARY OF LEGISLATION: Proposed Int. No. 1309 would require the New York Police Department (NYPD) to develop and post on its website an internal disciplinary matrix that would set forth a schedule of penalties to be imposed in response to violations of NYPD rules of conduct by members of service.  In addition, the legislation would require NYPD to post on its website and report, by January 30, 2022, and annually thereafter, the number and percentage of instances within the preceding calendar year in which the commissioner imposed a discipline penalty that deviated from the disciplinary matrix penalty.

	EFFECTIVE DATE: This local law would take effect immediately

	FISCAL YEAR IN WHICH FULL FISCAL IMPACT ANTICIPATED: Fiscal 2021

	FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT: 

	

	Effective FY20
	FY Succeeding
Effective FY21
	Full Fiscal
Impact FY21

	Revenues (+)
	$0
	$0
	$0

	Expenditures (-) 
	0
	0
	0

	Net
	0
	0
	0




	IMPACT ON REVENUES:  It is anticipated that there would be no impact on revenues resulting from the enactment of this legislation.

	IMPACT ON EXPENDITURES: It is anticipated that there would be no impact on expenditures resulting from the enactment of this legislation because the relevant City agency would utilize existing resources to fulfill its requirements.

	SOURCE OF FUNDS TO COVER ESTIMATED COSTS: N/A

SOURCE OF INFORMATION: New York City Council Finance Division
                                              New York Police Department

ESTIMATE PREPARED BY: Nevin Singh, Financial Analyst

ESTIMATE REVIEWED BY: Regina Poreda Ryan, Deputy Director
                                            Eisha Wright, Unit Head
	Stephanie Ruiz, Assistant Counsel

LEGISLATIVE HISTORY: This legislation was introduced by the Council on December 20, 2018 and referred to the Committee on Public Safety and the Committee on the Justice System (Committees).  The Committees heard the legislation during a joint hearing on February 7, 2019.  The legislation will be considered by the Committee on Public Safety on June 18, 2020. Upon a successful vote by the Committee on Public Safety, Proposed Int. No. 1309 will be submitted to the full Council for a vote on June 18, 2020. 

DATE PREPARED: June 16, 2020
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